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Chief, Rules and Directives Branch
Division of Administrative Services
Otfice of Administration

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

SUBJECT: Indian Point 3 Nuclear Power Plant
Docket No. 50-286
James A, FitzPatrick Nuclear » «r Plant
Docket No. 50-333
COMMENTS ON FINAL DIRECT RULE
CHANGES TO PARAGRAPH (h) OF

REFERENCES 1. October 17, 1997 FEDERAL REGISTER, Vol. 62 20, pages
53932-53935, "Nuclear Regulatory Commission Fir.. Direct Rule,
Codes and Standards, IEEE National Consensus Standard”

2 |EEE Std. 603-1991, “Criteria for Safety Systems for Nuclear
Generating Stations’

3 IEEE Std. 279, “Criteria for Protection Systems for Nuclear Power
Generating Stations”

Dear Sir:

The Authority has reviewed the direct final rule (Reference 1} published October 17, 1997
amending 10 CFR 50.55a(h). This new rule incorporates a reference to |EEE Std. 603-
1991 (Reference 2) to replace IEEE Std. 279 (Reference 3) which has been withdrawn by
the IEEE. The Authority has several concerns regarding this new rule, which are detailed
below.

imposes New Requirements on Existing Opet. ating Plants

The current version of 10 CFR 50.55a(h) includes a provision that excludes plants with
construction permits issued pnor 10 January 1, 1971, The final direct rule includes no such |
provisien. The absence of this provision would have a significant effect cn the Authority’s
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ability to change protection systems at the Authority’'s nuclear plants
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Canclusion

The effective date of the new rule should be delayed until these concerns about it can be
resolved and appropriate changes incorporated. The Authority does not consider the
adoption of IEEE Std. 603-1991, as a regulatory requirement, non-controversial,

This letter does not contain any new commitments. If you have any questions regarding
this matter, please contact the Director - Nuclear Licensing. Ms. C. D. Faison.
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Regional Administrator

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
475 Allendale Road

King of Prussia, PA 19406

Office of the Resident Inspector

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
P.O. Box '36

Lycoming, NY 13093

Office of the Resident Inspector

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
indian Point ”

P. O. Box 337

Buchanan, NY 10511

Mr. George F. Wunder, Project Manager
Project Directorate |-

Division of Reactor Projects /1l

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Mail Stop 1482

Washington, DC 20555

Ms. K. Cotton, Acting Project Manager
Project Directorate |-1

Division of Reactor Projects /Il

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Mail Stop 14B2

Washington, DC 2055%

Very truly yours,

J. Knubel
Senior Vice President and
Chief Nuclear Officer



